Guidance for parents:
Key Stage Two: 
Areas: 
	Home Work 

	Homework is issued most weeks through the class blogs, children are also reminded to practice their times tables and spellings weekly.


	PE 
	Children come to school in their PE kit twice a week on certain planned days.  PE kit consists of:
Winter – Outdoor - Black track suit bottoms, leggings or joggers. Trainers and in some cases a change of shoes.  White t-shirt and black hoodie or school jumper.
Indoor - Black shorts and white t-shirt. Trainers.
Summer – Black shorts and white t-shirt. Trainers.

	Lunches 
	12.10pm – 1.10 pm.  Meals cost £2.65 per day and should be paid for using Parentpay.  Please ask if you feel you may be eligible for Free School Meals.  

	Trips (payment/ organisation)
	Payment through Parentpay of voluntary donations are asked for organised trips.  We have a residential trip every 2 years for Year 5 and 6.  The residential trip can be paid in full or by installments. 

	Blog – where/ when 
	Class blogs can be found at 
https://class3-blog.brandesburton.e-riding.sch.uk/  
https://class4-blog.brandesburton.e-riding.sch.uk/ 
https://class5-blog.brandesburton.e-riding.sch.uk/
A blog is posted weekly for homework and any celebrations from the week.

	Clubs 
	These are offered by letter sent out when they are available.  Children can then sign up if they wish.  

	Parent evenings 
	Take place in the autumn and summer terms.

	Reports 
	Parents/carers receive a yearly report around June/July of each year

	How to communicate concerns 
	Initial concerns regarding the education of your child should be communicated through your child’s teacher as they may be best placed to address this concern and provide reassurance and put in place any agreed actions. Please arrange this through the school office. If this does not resolve the issue, please contact the school office to make an appointment to see Miss Northen. Safeguarding concerns should be raised with either Miss Northen, Safeguarding Lead or in her absence Mrs Platten deputy safeguarding lead. 
Please contact brands@eastriding.gov.uk which is checked regularly.
Mrs Hall or Mrs Holland are available between 8.00 am and 3.30pm on 01964 542472.  The school has an answer machine outside these times.  The school office is open between 8.00am and 3.30pm.

	Arriving and Leaving times 
	Arriving: Line up from 8.40 am on the front playground. Children enter the classroom at 8:50am. Anyone arriving after this time will need to report to reception. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]End of the school day: Collection from the front playground at 3:15pm.  If children are being picked up by anyone other than parent/carer please make sure your child knows or let the school office know.  Children are allowed to walk home from Year 5 with parent/carer permission.



